








  
 
 

 

September 16, 2022 
 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: SUPPORT FOR CAPITAL SOUTHEAST CONNECTOR: GRANT LINE ROAD 
IMPROVEMENTS 
 
Dear Commissioners,  
 
Van Vleck Ranch is a family-owned ranch that has been operating since 1856. Our 
ranching and resource operations reflect our proud part in California's history and 
ensure its bright future.   
 
The Van Vleck family embraced sustainable practices on the ranch long before it was 
"in" to do so. For generations, we have passed down the fundamental understanding 
that our livelihood is connected to the land and environment. Part of our sustainability 
practices include:  
 

• Conserving and enhancing almost 3000 acres for permanent ranching open 
space 

• Serving as a teaching site for USDA on practices to improve water and land 
quality 

• Working with the South Sacramento Conservation Agency and the CA 
Department of Fish and Wildlife to establish and enrich species habitat and 
wildlife continuity 

 
A safe and reliable roadway network is vital for our Sacramento County operations. As a 
major producer and supplier of agricultural products in the Sacramento region, Van 
Vleck Ranch supports the SouthEast Connector improvements to Grant Line Road. The 
existing narrow two-lane rural roadway is in desperate need of modernization.  We 
operate almost 6,000 acres in the immediate area of Grant Line Road.  Our employees 
and my family ride on those roads very frequently and it is in dire need of safety 
improvements.  More important than the stream of commerce, we want to keep our 
employees, their families and the those from our community that use that road safe. 
 
I had the honor to serve for almost 10 years on the committee that worked 



 

 

collaboratively to build South Sacramento Habitat Conservation Plan.  To that end, I 
support the Project's mitigation strategy, which through the SSHCP, will add to an 
integrated agricultural and rangeland buffer along the southeastern edge of the 
Sacramento urban development area, shielding open lands from development 
pressures. 
 
On behalf of our ranching family, we urge you to fund this Project and appreciate your 
consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Stan Van Vleck 
 



April 13, 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigeig
Secretary of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE
Washington, DC 20590

RE: Capital SouthEast Connector JPA Project - SUPPORT 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg,

On behalf of the California State Council of Laborers, I write to respectfully request your support 
for RAISE funding of $25,000,000 to the Capital SouthEast Connector Joint Powers Authority 
(Connector JPA) to fund road improvements throughout the White Roack Road section of the 
project. 

The Capital SouthEast Connector is a critical and robust multi-modal transportation project that 
will bring many benefits to the region and to the local economy. Once the Connector is 
completed, it will reduce congested roadway travel by some 38-million miles per year and result 
in more than 500,000 fewer hours per year of time spent in traffic. When it comes to the trail 
aspect of the project, a separated 12-foot-wide non-motorized paved multi-use path is planned 
to be located within the 200-foot right-of-way for the connector. This path will provide safe and 
convenient access and connectivity to the residential areas, job centers, transit, and other 
bicycle and pedestrian facilities in the area. 

The White Rock Road portion of this project will also provide greater access to businesses, 
increase efficiency of goods movement, improve safety for drivers, pedestrians, and cyclists, 
and significantly reduce congestion within Interstate and 5 Highway 99, thus reducing GHG 
emissions. The Connector JPA has secured its environmental clearances and is ready to begin 
work on this respective segment. 

Thank you for your consideration of this budget request. Should you have any questions 
or concerns, please feel free to contact me at (916) 447-7018. 

Respect�,
(\ 

}d)_t_-� 

Jck/ph Cruz 
Executive Director 

Joseph Cruz, Executive Director ■ 1121 L Street, Suite 502, Sacramento, California 95814 ■ (916) 447-7018 ■ cscl@calaborers.org •�"""" 
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October	
  5,	
  2017	
  
	
  
The	
  Honorable	
  Elaine	
  L.	
  Chao	
  
Secretary	
  of	
  Transportation	
  
Office	
  of	
  the	
  Secretary	
  of	
  Transportation	
  
1200	
  New	
  Jersey	
  Avenue,	
  SE	
  
Washington,	
  D.C.	
  20590	
  
	
  
RE:	
  Infrastructure	
  for	
  Rebuilding	
  America	
  Grant	
  for	
  Capital	
  SouthEast	
  Connector	
  
	
  
Dear	
  Secretary	
  Chao,	
  
	
  
In	
  recognizing	
  the	
  Capital	
  SouthEast	
  Connector’s	
  (Connector)	
  significant	
  transportation	
  and	
  
economic-­‐‑development	
  benefits	
  for	
  the	
  Sacramento	
  region,	
  the	
  California	
  Alliance	
  for	
  Jobs	
  
(Alliance)	
  is	
  pleased	
  to	
  support	
  its	
  application	
  for	
  an	
  Infrastructure	
  for	
  Rebuilding	
  America	
  (INFRA)	
  
grant.	
  
	
  
The	
  Alliance	
  is	
  a	
  unique	
  labor-­‐‑management	
  partnership	
  that	
  advocates	
  for	
  responsible	
  investments	
  
in	
  public	
  infrastructure	
  projects.	
  Representing	
  more	
  than	
  2,500	
  heavy	
  construction	
  companies	
  and	
  
80,000	
  union	
  construction	
  workers,	
  we	
  believe	
  that	
  investments	
  in	
  public	
  infrastructure	
  projects	
  
are	
  vital	
  in	
  continuing	
  to	
  make	
  America’s	
  economy	
  great	
  and	
  protecting	
  our	
  nation’s	
  economic	
  
interests	
  moving	
  forward.	
  Construction	
  of	
  the	
  Connector	
  project	
  will	
  lead	
  to	
  over	
  5,000	
  middle-­‐‑
class	
  jobs,	
  over	
  $300	
  million	
  in	
  personal	
  income,	
  and	
  almost	
  $1	
  billion	
  in	
  regional	
  economic	
  output.	
  
	
  
The	
  34-­‐‑mile	
  Capital	
  SouthEast	
  Connector	
  roadway	
  between	
  major	
  trade	
  corridors	
  along	
  Interstate	
  
5,	
  Highway	
  99,	
  and	
  Highway	
  50	
  should	
  be	
  a	
  priority	
  for	
  federal	
  funding.	
  The	
  Connector	
  will	
  join	
  
communities,	
  employers,	
  shopping,	
  and	
  recreation.	
  In	
  addition	
  to	
  the	
  economic	
  benefits,	
  it	
  will	
  
increase	
  safety	
  and	
  health	
  by	
  decreasing	
  vehicle	
  miles	
  traveled	
  and	
  reducing	
  the	
  amount	
  of	
  
congestion	
  throughout	
  the	
  region.	
  The	
  Connector	
  is	
  already	
  supported	
  by	
  over	
  $100	
  million	
  in	
  local	
  
funding	
  through	
  Sacramento	
  County’s	
  transportation	
  sales-­‐‑tax	
  program.	
  The	
  requested	
  INFRA	
  
grant	
  would	
  be	
  the	
  critical	
  matching	
  piece	
  of	
  funding	
  needed	
  to	
  move	
  the	
  project	
  towards	
  
construction.	
  
	
  
The	
  Connector	
  project	
  is	
  a	
  great	
  example	
  of	
  the	
  types	
  of	
  responsible	
  investments	
  in	
  transportation	
  
infrastructure	
  that	
  grow	
  local,	
  state,	
  and	
  national	
  economies.	
  Thank	
  you	
  for	
  your	
  time	
  and	
  
consideration	
  of	
  the	
  Connector	
  for	
  an	
  INFRA	
  grant.	
  
	
  
Respectfully	
  yours,	
  	
  

	
  
Michael	
  P.	
  Quigley	
  
Executive	
  Director	
  
California	
  Alliance	
  for	
  Jobs	
  

1415	
  L	
  Street,	
  Suite	
  1080	
  
Sacramento,	
  CA	
  95814	
  

Office:	
   (916)	
  446-­‐‑2259	
  
Fax:	
   (916)	
  446-­‐‑2253	
  

www.rebuildca.org	
  
	
   Sacramento,	
  CA	
  95814	
  
	
   Office:	
   (916)	
  446-­‐‑2259	
  Advocate	
  for	
  the	
  Heavy	
  Construction	
  Industry	
  



   
 
 
October 26, 2017 
 
The Honorable Elaine L.  Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue,  SE 
Washington,  D.C.  20590 
 
RE: Infrastructure for Rebuilding America Grant for Capital SouthEast Connector 
 
Dear Secretary Chao, 
 
On behalf of the Sacramento Region Business Association, I am pleased to convey our strong support  for 
the Capital SouthEast Connector’s application for an Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant. 
 
The Sacramento Region Business Association is a not-for-profit business association and coalition with a 
mission of advancing regional economic growth. As the broad-based representative of the business 
community and administrator of several vertically aligned trade associations – Region Builders, Region 
Restaurants, Region Technology, and Region Finance – we are uniquely positioned in our understanding 
of economic issues that have the potential to catalyze economic growth for the benefit of the entire 
region. There is no other current or proposed project in the entire Sacramento region that has the potential 
economic development benefits of the Capital SouthEast Connector. 
 
The 34-mile Capital SouthEast Connector expressway will serve as a beltway through the southern area of 
Sacramento County into El Dorado County, enabling travelers to bypass downtown Sacramento and 
Highway 50 congestion between Elk Grove, Rancho Cordova, Folsom and El Dorado Hills. The Connector 
will provide easier access to jobs, reduced congestion, more efficient goods movement, increased 
safety and significant economic impact. Thus, over 20 years, the Connector is expected to create more 
than 25,000 total new direct and indirect jobs, and generate $2.5 billion in new economic output and 
$182 million in new indirect business tax revenue. 
 
For these reasons, we strongly support the Capital SouthEast Connector’s application for an INFRA grant. 
If you have any questions you can contact me directly at (916) 397-4776. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
Joshua Wood 
Chief Executive Officer 
Region Business 



 
 
 
 
 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 
Dear Secretary Chao, 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to express our support for the INFRA grant application submitted 
by the Capital SouthEast Connector (Connector) Joint Powers Authority, the agency managing 
implementation of the voter-approved 34-mile transportation infrastructure project which runs 
through 5 local jurisdictions. 
 
The Capital SouthEast Connector, which today runs along existing alignments built in the mid-
20th century, will provide much needed connectivity between existing and planned 
developments. Aside from providing parallel capacity to US 50 and Highway 99, the Connector 
will greatly help support planned communities (residential, commercial and industrial) and 
generate thousands of jobs.  
 
The North State BIA (BIA) is the leading advocate for the homebuilding industry in the greater 
Sacramento region. Representing over 500 members, including 50,000 industry jobs, the BIA is 
committed to preserving and furthering the economic interests of its members, while also 
working to enhance the industry's standing as a significant contributor to the regional 
economy. The Connector project is a key piece of transportation infrastructure that will greatly 
benefit our industry and we are proud to support the efforts to ensure this project gets built. 
 
The Connector is a critical piece of infrastructure for our region and we respectfully ask for your 
support on their INFRA grant request to help get this shovel-ready project built. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

  

Chris Norem 
Governmental & Public Affairs Director 
North State Building Industry Association 





         

 

September 27, 2022 
 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE:   FOR CAPITAL SOUTHEAST CONNECTOR:   GRANT LINE ROAD IMPROVEMENTS 
 
 
Dear Commissioners,  
 
Aerojet Rocketdyne, located in Sacramento, California, is an innovative, technology-based company with 
the creative minds of more than 5,000 employees, providing innovative solutions to its customers in the 
aerospace and defense markets.  Over our 100+ year history, Aerojet Rocketdyne products have played a 
significant role in powering the nation’s military aircraft and defense systems. Aerojet Rocketdyne and its 
employees have been critical to the nation’s defense and exploration of space for decades, and today 
stands at the forefront of the journey back to the Moon and onto Mars.  
 
Aerojet Rocketdyne Holdings, Inc., via its real estate division Easton Development Company, LLC, is also a 
major landowner in southeastern Sacramento County.  Easton and Aerojet Rocketdyne have been 
collaborating on new uses for much of the land along the Hwy 50 Corridor and we have been working with 
Sacramento County and the Cities of Folsom and Rancho Cordova as supporters of the Capital Southeast 
Connector Project since its inception. 
  
As a major landowner, developer and employer in Sacramento with a facility directly along the Capital 
SouthEast Connector, we strongly support the next phase of proposed Southeast Connector 
improvements to Grant Line Road.  Grant Line Road has large volumes of heavy trucks due to adjacent 
mining operations, the County Landfill, and the movement of cargo to and from Mather Airport. The 
existing narrow two-lane roadway is dangerously insufficient for today’s uses. The proposed 
improvements will improve safety, reduce congestion, reduce VMT’s and provide access to well-paying 
jobs and new development opportunities.  
 
On behalf of our companies and many employees, we urge you to fund this Project and appreciate your 
consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Aerojet Rocketdyne, Inc. 

 

David C. Hatch 
 

David C. Hatch 
Vice President and Chief Operating Officer 
Easton Development Company, LLC 







DEVELOPMENT COMPANY, LLC 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg: 

We are writing to you today to express our support for a RAISE grant application critical to advancing 
Sacramento's Capital SouthEast Connector Expressway Project (the Connector). It is the region's largest 
approved transportation project located in California's Capital City. 

The Connector aligns with the Administration's goals and meets or exceeds every criterion established by 
the U.S. Department of Transportation under RAISE. It is an innovative rural project that will 
significantly improve goods movement and economic competitiveness, safety and regional security. 

The Connector will transform 34 miles of two-lane rural roads to a four-lane expressway. The expressway 
will provide congestion relief to two counties and three cities with a daily reduction of close to 1,900 
vehicle miles traveled and $7. 7 million in annualized weekday time savings. 

The Connector will provide new and more reliable access to Easton Development and Aerojet 
Rocketdyne's 12,600 acre re-development. These roadway improvements will help attract and retain new 
and innovating job opportunities and residential development, including much needed workforce housing 
that is sorely needed in our region. 

For all these reasons, we are asking for your support to award RAISE grant funding for the Capital 
SouthEast Connector, a project with benefits that will be felt locally, statewide and nationally. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Pavik

Vice President, Real Estate

Easton Development Company, LLC 

One Easton Place, PO Box 1209, Folsom CA 95630-3181 







vs•pVision care for life 

October 2, 2017 

The Honorable Elaine L. Chao 
Secretary of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Secretary Chao, 

On behalf of VSP Global, I am pleased to convey our support for the Capital SouthEast 

Connector's Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) grant application. 

As a large Sacramento region employer, we understand the need for an efficient transportation 

system that facilitates the movement of people and goods. And because we're based in Rancho 

Cordova, we're especially sensitive to impacts on and near Highway 50. The Capital SouthEast 

Connector will reduce congestion throughout the area, and establish better connections 

between communities and jobs. That's good for us and the economy. 

We're anxious to see the Connector project move forward as expeditiously as possible, and 

know that funding is a significant challenge for the project. Securing the requested INFRA grant 

would help in moving more of the 34-mile alignment quickly into construction. 

Thank you very much for your consideration of the Capital SouthEast Connector's request, 
and we urge you to support it. 

Sincerely, 

Dave Dunkinson 
Director of Facilities 

3333 Quality Drive, Rancho Cordova, CA 95670 I  P: 800.852.7600 
JOB#19208EE 1/15 



 

9700 West Taron Drive. Elk Grove, CA 95757 
916.686.7300 

December 28, 2020 

 

Garret Ballard-Rosa 

Regional Program Coordinator  

Sacramento Area Council of Governments 

1415 L Street, Suite 300 

Sacramento, CA 95814 

 

RE: Grant applications for the Capital SouthEast Connector 

 

Dear Mr. Ballard-Rosa,  

 

On behalf of the California Northstate University, a medical school located in the cities of Rancho Cordova 

and Elk Grove. At California Northstate University we aim to provide innovative education and healthcare 

delivery systems. I am writing to express my support for the grant applications submitted by the Capital 

SouthEast Connector for the Scott Road Realignment and project development funds for Grant Line Road, as 

they will unquestionably positively impact our students and educators. 

 

Ultimately the Connector will provide significant benefits for the Sacramento Region’s transportation system 

and for our growing offerings in the region.  

 

• It will provide a viable alternative to our existing highways and reduce the need for those accessing 
jobs, retail and recreation in the cities of Elk Grove, Rancho Cordova, Folsom and in El Dorado Hills 
to use Highway 50 for so many of their trips. 

 

• It will increase safety by upgrading two-lane country roads built in the 1950s and 1960s that were 
not designed to carry their current traffic loads. 

 

• It will provide a multi-use bike and pedestrian path along its entire alignment. 
 

As we continue to grow our offerings in the Sacramento Region, transportation infrastructure is of critical 

importance. Our mission is to advance the science and art of healthcare and in order to do so, we need your 

support to help fund the necessary infrastructure.  

 

Thank you very much for the consideration and I urge you to support these two requests.   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Dr. Alvin Cheung 

President, California Northstate University 



April 13, 2022 

The Honorable  Pete Buttigieg    
Secretary of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

HILLS 

CHAMBER 

COMMERC 

I am writing on behalf of the El Dorado Hills Chamber of Commerce to express our support for 
the Capital SouthEast Connector Joint Powers Authority application for Rebuilding American 
Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant. 

El Dorado Hills serves as the eastern terminus of the 34-mile Connector and as the organization 
representing our area business community, the Chamber has long been supportive of the 
project given the significant transportation and economic-developments it will provide to our 
community, including better and safer access for our many employers and our growing retail 
presence. 

Congestion on Highway 50 is a significant and growing problem, and we know it already is and 
will in the future negatively impact El Dorado Hills competitiveness. Providing parallel capacity 
south of Highway 50 has long been a regional transportation need that the Connector directly 
addresses, and we're excited to see more of the project get into construction. The requested 
RAISE grant will make that possible. 

We thank you in advance for strongly considering the Connector JPA's RAISE grant application 
and hope it's one you can support. 

Sincerely, 

� �\ 
Debbie Manning �

President/CEO 



October 18, 2017 

 
 
 

 
 
 
The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

 
Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

 
On behalf of the Folsom Chamber of Commerce and its more than 900 members 
representing 26,000 jobs, I’m writing to support the Capital SouthEast Connector’s 
Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant application 
to help fund the project’s construction. 

 
We’ve been following and supporting the Connector project for over a decade and we are   
excited about the transportation and economic development benefits that it will provide for 
the city of Folsom, especially as our city grows south of U.S. Highway 50. Getting the 
Connector constructed, which the requested RAISE grant will help make possible, is an 
especially high priority for us. 

 
We very much appreciate your consideration of the Connector’s RAISE grant request and 
urge you to support it. Thank you. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Joe Gagliardi 
CEO/President 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Folsom Chamber of Commerce v200 Wool Street, Folsom CA 95630 
916-985-2695 Fax 916-985-4117 v www.FolsomChamber.com 



1601 Alhambra Blvd. Suite 100    /     Sacramento, CA 95816    /    916.552.6800  WWW.METROCHAMBER.ORG 

April 13, 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Secretary, U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

On behalf of the Sacramento Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce (Chamber), we would like to 
share with you our support for the Capital SouthEast Connector’s (Connector) RAISE grant 
application. Established in 1895, the Chamber is a not-for-profit association focused on advancing 
regional economic growth and vitality, promoting sustainable communities and creating jobs 
for the future.  Representing nearly 1,700 members with 200,000 employees in El Dorado, Placer, 
Sacramento, Sutter, Yolo and Yuba counties, the Sacramento Metro Chamber is the region’s 
leading proponent of regional cooperation and primary advocate on issues affecting business. 

We believe that the Connector project is a unique opportunity to bring a critical piece of 
infrastructure to our region. The area around the Connector is home to respective large employers 
where several thousand Sacramento area residents work.  Improving access to those job centers 
and enabling more efficient movement of goods within and through the Sacramento region will 
help support the area’s continued economic growth and longer-term competitiveness. 

What’s been clear for decades is that the Sacramento region lacks enough routing alternatives to 
Highway 50, Highway 99, Interstate 80 and Interstate 5, all of which converge in downtown 
Sacramento.  This creates a situation in which virtually all north-south and east-west traffic must 
pass through the downtown Sacramento core.  The Connector will help alleviate this problem by 
providing a viable, safe alternative to Highway 50 for those accessing jobs, commercial services 
or recreational opportunities in the area between Elk Grove, Rancho Cordova, Folsom and El 
Dorado Hills, which are home to combined population of more than 360,000 people. 

We respectfully request your support and funding of the Capital SouthEast Connector.  

Thank you for your time and consideration,  

Amanda Blackwood 
President & CEO 
Sacramento Metropolitan Chamber of Commerce 



1536 Eureka Road        o: 916 677 5717 
Roseville, CA 95661     northstatebia.org 

April 13, 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Ave, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

Thank you for the opportunity to express our support for the Rebuilding American Infrastructure with 
Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant application submitted by the Capital SouthEast Connector 
(Connector) Joint Powers Authority, the agency managing implementation of the voter-approved 34-
mile transportation infrastructure project which runs through 5 local jurisdictions. 

The Connector, which today runs along existing alignments built in the mid-20th century, will provide 
much needed connectivity between existing and planned developments. Aside from providing parallel 
capacity to US 50 and Highway 99, the Connector will greatly help support long-planned communities 
(residential, commercial and industrial) and generate thousands of jobs.  

The Capital SouthEast Connector is a critical infrastructure project for the Sacramento region and one 
that should be prioritized for construction. This is among the largest transportation infrastructure 
projects in Northern California and one that our local, state and federal officials have endorsed.  

The North State Building Industry Association (BIA) is the leading advocate for the homebuilding industry 
in the greater Sacramento region. Representing over 500 members and including 50,000 industry jobs, 
the BIA is committed to preserving and furthering the economic interests of the regional economy. The 
Connector project is a key piece of transportation infrastructure that will greatly benefit our region and 
we are proud to support the efforts to ensure this project gets built. 

We respectfully ask for your support on the RAISE grant request to get this shovel-ready project built. 

Sincerely, 

Chris Norem 
Governmental & Public Affairs Director 
North State Building Industry Association 



Rancho Cordova Chamber of Commerce ❖ 2729 Prospect Park Drive, Suite 117 
Rancho Cordova, CA  95670 ❖ (916) 273-5700 ❖ fax (916) 384-2046 

RanchoCordova.org ❖ email: DHRogers@RanchoCordova.org 

13 April 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg
Secretary of Transportation 
Office of the Secretary of Transportation  
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Dear Secretary Buttigieg, 

As a long-time supporter of the Capital SouthEast Connector, the Board of Directors of the 
Rancho Cordova Chamber of Commerce is pleased to support its Rebuilding American 
Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant application.  

The Rancho Cordova Chamber service region represents the business community well 
beyond the borders of the City of Rancho Cordova. With over 50,000 business professionals 
working within that area, access and movement for people and goods is critical to the city’s 
continued economic development. We anticipate significant growth over the next several 
decades. The Capital SouthEast Connector is a key element of an improved Sacramento 
region transportation network, and we are anxious to see more of it constructed as soon as 
possible. The much-anticipated projects impact on the Highway 50 corridor is especially 
important to Rancho Cordova. 

Thank you very much for your consideration of the Capital SouthEast Connector’s request, 
and we urge you to support it. 

Sincerely, 

Diann H. Rogers 
President & CEO 



5370 Elvas Avenue | Sacramento, CA 95819 | 916.442.8991 | www.srbx.org         

April 13, 2022 

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg  
Secretary of Transportation  
Office of the Secretary of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE  
Washington, D.C. 20590 

Re: Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grant application 

Dear Secretary Buggigieg, 

I am writing on behalf of the Sacramento Regional Builders Exchange to voice our support for the Rebuilding 
American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE)  grant application for the Capital SouthEast 
Connector’s White Rock Road Improvement project.  

Founded in 1901 and serving more than 1,100 member companies, the Sacramento Regional Builders 
Exchange is the construction industry’s oldest and largest association in the Sacramento region. Among 
public works contractors, our membership also includes building contractors and subcontractors, architects, 
engineers, suppliers and industry support organizations. We understand deeply the benefits provided by well 
planned and executed infrastructure projects and see the Capital SouthEast Connector as a critical and 
urgently needed component of the Sacramento region’s transportation system. 

The overall project construction will create more than 5,400 new jobs and when completed  it  will help to 
create more than 25,000 direct and indirect jobs, and $1 billion of labor income. Plus, as a more direct route 
between the southern and eastern reaches of the Sacramento region parallel to Highway 50, the Capital 
SouthEast  Connector  will  relieve  congestion, reduce  distances  traveled,  save  time,  and  reduce  fuel 
consumption  and  vehicle  emissions. 

SRBX is strongly supportive of seeing more of the Capital SouthEast Connector constructed and hope you will 
support the RAISE grant request that will help make that possible. 

Sincerely Yours, 

Timothy A. Murphy 
Chief Executive Officer 

cc: The Honorable Doris Matsui, 6th Congressional District 
The Honorable Ami Bera, 7th Congressional District 
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